Planning and Review Committee
CLRC

March 23, 2009

10:00 AM

Present:
Charles Tremper, Syracuse University; Wanda Bruchis, Mid-York Library System; Olivia Opello, Onondaga County Public Library; Penelope Klein, CLRC liaison; Sara Hills, CLRC intern
Excused:
Judi Dzikowski, OCM BOCES
The meeting was called by to order by Charles Tremper, Chair, at 10 AM.

Minutes from last committee meeting: Accepted as is because there were not enough members present from last committee meeting to object.  
Review:  Plan of Service2006-2011
Penelope explained the format of the Plan of Service and how it is structured.  

· Section 1:  Resource-Sharing
· CLRC is now using UPS CampusShip for delivery and is happy with the service.

· Considering a pilot project with private college libraries to offer a cost-effective delivery service using CLRC’ s UPS state pricing.
· ILL:  Anna Dobkowski is the new Resource-Sharing and Outreach Coordinator.  

· At the next ILL workshop there will be a discussion about holding our own resource-sharing summit to discuss whether we keep our union listing services, etc.

· Anna is working on ways to streamline ILL especially as MISP funds are decreasing.

· The Bibliographic Services Manual is now available online via wiki.

· Section II:  Technology Services for Member Libraries and Library Systems

· Towpath:  urgently needs review.  There has been some discussion from the NY3Rs on whether a shared catalog is a possibility.

· NOVELny:  CLRC continues to market NOVEL whenever it can, and still offers classes on using it.

· Digitization:  CLRC is currently working a project with two partners; the Digitization Plan has been rewritten.

· Professional collection:  all materials are now listed on LibraryThing, however, the collection is not well-used except for the archival materials.
· Virtual reference:  CLRC partnered with WNYLRC to offer the service throughout the region.  The service is very cost-effective for our members.

· Section III:  Identify Special Client Needs
· HLSP:  the Medical Circuit Librarian, Angela Thor,  now serves 3 rural hospitals as Little Falls was taken over by Bassett.  She is also a subject specialist for the virtual reference project.
· MISP:  after holding the funds for six months, the Division of Budget released them just before Christmas.  All invoices are current and paid.  MISP funds are decreasing.

· GoLocal:  CLRC is partnering with other upstate Councils to develop a consumer health database in conjunction with the National Library of Medicine.

· DHP:  Penelope expressed fears for this program.  The Council has been instructed to budget for six months only.  Both Penelope and Susan Hughes, the Regional Archivist, have participated in conference calls with the State Archives.  Penelope is exploring other ways to fund the program.

· Disaster Planning:  Susan Hughes continues to teach on this topic, and also is administering a Preservation/Environmental Monitoring Grant.

· Section IV:  Continuing Education and Training
· The Continuing Education Committee has been resurrected and is guiding the Council on training opportunities.
· The site visits revealed that the membership relied upon CLRC for training so funds were allocated from the operating fund to bring more workshops and speakers to the region.  The Council used to offer only three or four workshops a year but is now offering more.  The next workshop will be on the newly-emerging XC (Extensible Catalog) from the University of Rochester.
· Training Laboratory:  the lab has been newly-furnished using LSTA funds; Penelope has asked Assemblyman Al Stirpe for funds to replace the leased computers that need to be returned in 2009.
· Section V:  Consulting and Technical Assistance
· IT:  CLRC no longer has a full-time IT professional on staff.  Instead the Council has an outsourced IT consultant who is on retainer.
· Whether we continue to support IT in member libraries will be reviewed for the next Plan of Service.
· Telecommunications:  Migrated telephone and Internet services to Verizon last year and halved the bills.
· The Technology Plan was updated and submitted to the DLD for approval in 2007.
· Databases:
· The Expertise database is now called the Knowledge Bank
· Grants, meeting room and mentoring databases are reviewed regularly.
· We need to market these services in a more effective way.
· Assessment information:  this is contained in the professional collection.
· Section VI:  Coordinated Services
· The Automation Committee continues to monitor statistics for the electronic databases.
· There is no access to these databases through the CLRC website because the membership has access through their own.
· Section VII:  Advocacy and Awareness
· Penelope regularly meets, writes to or calls legislators especially when faced with the budget cuts.
· The Library Lobby Day bus was full this year.
· Created training for the Library Lobby Day group leaders in 2008 and it has proved very popular.
· CLRC website has links to the ALA and NYLA advocacy pages, including a link to contact your local legislator.
· Legislative alerts:  need to review this as others, especially NYLA, do it already.
· The need for advocacy workshops will be referred to the Continuing Education committee.
· Section VIII:  Communication between Member Libraries

· Site visits are conducted regularly; training is a frequent topic.
· Penelope and Nancy meet regularly with the school library system directors; the Council will create sessions for each regional school library conference in 2009 on library skills for high school students entering college.
· Regular roundtables are held for academic and special library directors.
· CLRC uses Web 2.0 technologies to communicate:  Facebook, Twitter, wikis, blogs, and our listserv.
· The CLRC website is among the top 500,000 in the world.  
· Section IX:  Cooperative Efforts with other Library Systems
· Penelope is the NYLA Treasurer-Elect.
· A member of the OCPL CE Committee will join the CLRC CE committee.
· The Council regularly partners with other NY3Rs, Nylink, the SU iSchool, and local library systems.
· CLRC is working on a collaborative project with the school library and public library systems to create a Weeding Wiki.
· Section X:  Other Goals – Continuous Improvement

· The CLRC staff was recently reorganized.
· Created a budget approval form that is necessary for any expenditures over $100.
· Always seeking diverse revenue streams to alleviate dependency on state aid.
· The committee guidelines will be available online.
· The Library Resources and Services Committee has been resurrected.
Plan of Service 2012-2016
· On Charles’ recommendation, CLRC will use all its committees as focus groups to create the next plan of service.

· The required format of the next plan is, as yet, unclear.

· CLRC needs to assess the outcomes of the current plan.

· The Library Resources and Services Committee is evaluating services that will help to inform the next plan.  This data will be available to the Planning and Review Committee.

· Penelope recently responded to a DLD survey on how to improve the Plan of Service process.

Committee Recruitment

· The committee is now at full-strength.  
Next meeting
March 29, 2010 at 10:00 a.m. at CLRC

The meeting adjourned at 11:27 AM.
Respectfully submitted,

Sara Hills, CLRC Intern
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